
 

 

COUNCILLOR REPORT 
for 

Greytown Community Board Meeting 
Wednesday 16 March 2016 

 

 

 

 

Councillor’s Name 

 

Viv Napier 

Meeting – Date & Venue 

 

 

Greytown Wheels Park  

14 March 

Key issues from meeting 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Committee Membership -Cr David Montgomerie and 

Ben Winder resigned from committee, Sian Pattersen and 

AJ, need to follow up if they are still keen. 

New members are need 1 must be an elected member  

Sites- 3 more private ownership sites ruled out as 2 on 

Maori land with little hope of purchase and 1 Main St site 

now sold  

Pensioner flats site on West St – too many neighbours 

and contaminated site 

Arbor reserve and surrounds- too many trees limited 

space, next to newly refurbished Railway Goods Shed 

Collier Reserve – too many neighbours and trees 

Greytown Primary School Board has decided not to 

proceed with track in school grounds. 

Discussion re proposed Sports Hub- group believes the 

project is longer term, Wheels Park would not a priority 

initially. 

Of 14 sites considered on spreadsheet Pierce St site is the 

preferred site. It is close to other facilities ie Rail Trail and 

dog park, it is a large site with room for parking, etc, a 

small number of neighbours. Owned by SWDC, Council 

has approved site for a wheel’s park.  

 

 

 

 

 

Design – Willie Porter is contacting various designers for 

proposals for multi-purpose designs.  

Helen McNaught will contact other councils re plans. What 

facilities may be needed?  

Ben Winder purchased “Skate park Design Guidelines” 

book which members are reading 

Council Funding- Helen Mc Naught, proposal for 

inclusion in annual plan 

Specific item/s for 

Community Board 

consideration 

 

Appoint another elected member to group 

Note the preferred site 

General 

 

 

Next meeting 4 April 

 

 


